

December 11, 2017

Melanie Bachman, Acting Executive Director Connecticut Siting Council Ten Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051

RE: EM-UI-037-160128e – 242 Roosevelt Drive - Derby

EM-UI-101-150909e – 485 Washington Avenue – North Haven

## Dear Ms. Bachman:

In response to the Connecticut Siting Council's ("Council") request dated October 19, 2017 requesting evidence of compliance to the conditions imposed by the Council regarding the above referenced matters, The United Illuminating Company ("UI") submits this letter of completion for the above referenced matters.

UI regrets that it failed to provide completion dates in a timely fashion and hereby notifies the Council that the below projects were completed on the following dates:

- o EM-UI-037-160128e 242 Roosevelt Drive Derby on April 22, 2016
- o EM-UI-101-150909e 485 Washington Avenue North Haven on September 29, 2017

There were no material changes or other deviations to these modifications.

Enclosed are this original and two (2) copies of this Notice of Completion.

If you have any questions or comments, please call me at (203) 499-2586.

Sincerely,

Amy Hicks

Permitting & Public Outreach

